-This week we have a fine bunch of ripe raspberries brought in by George Clemens of the Oliphant Road and picked in October. -Dominion sale - Jordan grape juice, 16 oz. 25 cents; round grain rice 2 for 25 cents; large cabbage 10 cents; pepper squash 10 cents; cooking onions 2 lbs. 13 cents; Quaker flour 98 lb. bag \$2.49; bread 2 loaves for 15 cents; local carrots 5 cents per bunch; radishes 2 bunches for 9 cents; beets 2 bunches for 9 cents.

Oliphant news

(by Mrs. James Hyatt) W.I. MEET

The January meeting of the Women's Institute met at the home of Mrs. Wesley Clemens with an attendance of thirteen.

Mrs. Everett Arnold presided with Mrs. Kemp, secretary, reading minutes, correspondence and thank you notes. Mrs. Ken Clemens, treasurer, gave the financial report. Arrangements were made for the members to serve as caretakers of the hall per month. Bills were presented and passed for payments.

Mrs. Thelma Trafelet gave an excellent paper for "cultural activities" regarding "The Bruce County Tartan" with Mrs. Olive Hepburn's poem, also displaying several articles of the Tartan jewellery, corsage, etc. Ending with a contest that was won by Mrs. Hyatt. We are very pleased to welcome Mrs. Harry Hase as a new member and to have Mrs. George Trafelet with us again, after a three months absence through illness. Welcome back Georgia.

Mrs. E. Arnold and Mrs. W. Clemens served a tasty dessert, lunch topped off with a nice slab of Christmas cake.

-The majority of people in Amabel Township were incredulous in that most voters are told to go to Sauble Community Centre to vote and we are told this ruling was passed in parliament by Mr. Trudeau last spring. No more voting in private homes and even though we have a fine community hall.

We are told to go to Amabel Community Centre, Amabel does not have a community centre so we take it to Sauble Community Centre, which we are referred to, but having a good centre of our own. Why should we have to patronize Sauble Centre, especially in mid winter when weather can be hazardous. Apparently Townships with Community Centres, the voters are told to go there to vote. Maybe we should give our country back to the Indians and let them take over.

Wiarton Public School news

The Wiarton Public School on January 12 had the pleasure of performing for Ontario's Lieutenant-Governor Pauline McGibbon. The band played Vice-Regal Salute just after she arrived. Then went downstairs for hotdogs and pop.

After lunch, the band played four other songs. They were theme from Rocky, Gonna Fly Now; Let's Get Together, written by Mrs. E. Ritchie for Centennial year; Disco Rag and Soulmobile. The Lieutenant-Governor talked with the members of the band and thanked them for playing for her.

by Patty Silk, Gr. 8

-vve are pleased to welcome Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Clemens as permanent residents, having sold their home in Schrieber, Wes and Winnie have spent their summers here over a number of years, Wes being a former resident son of the late Mr. and Mrs. George Clemens. Weicome to the Old Home Town folks.

BA--

John Wayne's recipe for success might be good to copy down on page one in all textbooks: "Talk low. Talk slow. And don't talk too much."

- Outdoor Power Equipment

Oliphant

(By Mrs. Hyatt)

- With many sports over for the summer and back to the school room again including the Bad News Bears with a group of 18 children taking part in the T Ball games, with the conclusion of the games a social evening was enjoyed at Mr. and Mrs. Brian Patterson's home when about 60 "children with parents" took part in a wiener and corn roast. This was the first season for the Bad News Bears but give them time they may have need to change their name to the Good News Bears.

Congratulations to Brian Patterson, Joe Pressio and Ken Clemens who were managers and coaches. Keep up the good work, who knows you may have another Babe Ruth.

Mr. and Mrs. Patterson were presented with vouchers to a dinner at the Lido Restaurant Port Elgin.

 Mr. and Mrs. Del Condrie of Kitchener were recent visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Wes. Clemens. Mrs. Freda Seidel and Mrs. W. Clemens accompanied by several Owen Sound area ladies went on a bus trip to Vineland where they toured the Rittermere Craft Studio.

 Twelve Institute ladies attended the Hepworth Women's Institute meeting on Wed. afternoon to enjoy an excellent program topped off with tasty refreshments.

and Tobermory.

-The Senior Citizens met for a pleasant afternoon on Thursday last at the W.I. Community Hall with ten members present. It was decided that as there are so many clubs with the name "Friendship Club" to change ours to "The Young at Heart" Club. A jolly sing song followed by euchre and lunch was enjoyed. The birthday cake for the September 13th meeting will be supplied by Mrs. Fogden.

> Special events - a trip to the Outdoor Education Centre. The play 'Alice in Wonderland' in Owen Sound with a picnic in Harrison Park also a visit from the Owen Sound O.P.P. who did a bike rodeo. The results of the Red Cross swimming tests were as follows:

> Novice - Robbie Clemens, Jodi France, Amanda Ottewell. Prebeginners - Manda Clemens, Erin Spencer, Robin Pegg, Natalie Patterson, Susan Couch. Survival - Brian Pegg, Jennifer Couch. Juniors - Julie Davies.